
 

 
 

Summary Minutes: AWERB PPL review meeting 

Status: FINAL  

Meeting held: 22 February 2023 at 10am via MS Teams 

Present: 13 plus 1 in attendance and 11 apologies 
 

1 WELCOME 
The external lay panel member for 2023 was welcomed back onto AWERB.  The Chair also 
welcomed the new Trainee Named Veterinary Surgeon who had recently joined AWERB.     

2 RSPCA LAY PANEL MEMBERS FORUM DEC 2022 
The external lay panel member had attended this event on behalf of the RVC.  She had found it 
very useful in terms of being able to talk to other lay panel members and compare 
experiences.   

One key area that had been highlighted at the Forum was the importance of having an ongoing 
consideration of the 3Rs throughout the project licence life cycle.  They recommended that lay 
members should be encouraged to ask questions from the beginning of a project licence 
application and possibly go through questions with AWERB before meeting the researcher to 
clarify any points.   

The following was therefore agreed: 

• Prior to an AWERB PPL review meeting, lay panel members would be asked if they had any 
questions they wanted to raise following their review of the NTS.  

• Lay panel members would be encouraged to ask questions of the PPL applicant at the 
meeting so they could really dig into the research being done and to understand what the 
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• Encourage the publication of “null” or “negative” data although it was recognised that 
this was a difficult area to tackle.   

• Using the website to publish examples of 3Rs advances 

• Submit 3Rs case studies to be considered for the next REF.   

It was recommended that the exercise should be repeated in approximately 2 years’ time to 
give time for the proposed initiatives to be implemented and have an effect.  

7 NVS REPORT – HAWKSHEAD 

7.1 Pig Barn at Boltons Park Farm  
Significant delays in fixing the roof on a pig barn were disappointing and unacceptable.  The 
Establishment Licence Holder would escalate AWERB’s concerns to the Director of 
Infrastructure Services.   

7.2 Dog Unit 

• Ongoing issues with incidences of diarrhoea within the dog unit caused by coccidia and 
giardia.  Advice had been widely sought.    
 

• Technicians were commended for their diligence in attending whelpings, several of 
which had occurred concurrently making for very long hours. 

 Their care of two sick puppies which ended up being euthanised was particularly notable as 
well as dealing with some puppies with deformities.  These occurred from time to time but 
their occurrence alongside the need to nurse two sick puppies had proved difficult for the 
technicians.    

7.3 Culture of care for staff 
Enquiries were being made to find suitable sources
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